
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
January 11, 2016 

 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO  65102 
 

Re:  Substitute Tariff Schedule to Adjust FAC Rate of 
KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company 

 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 
 KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company (“KCP&L-GMO” or the “Company”) 
submitted proposed rate schedules December 30, 2015 to adjust charges related to the 
Company’s approved Fuel Adjustment Clause (“FAC”).  On January 7, 2016 a portion of 
transmission costs not included in the December 30, 2015 filing was identified.  MPSC Staff 
recommended a substitute tariff sheet be submitted along with revised workpapers to reflect the 
change.  As a result, there was a slight change to the actual net energy charge (ANEC) and no 
changes in the Fuel Adjustment Rate (FAR).   
 
    
  Respectfully submitted, 
 
  /s/ Roger W. Steiner 
 
  Roger W. Steiner 
  Corporate Counsel for 
  KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company 
 
cc: Office of the General Counsel 
 Office of the Public Counsel 

Roger W. Steiner 
Corporate Counsel 
Telephone:  816-556-2314 
Fax:  816-556-2787 
roger.steiner@kcpl.com 


